
WARNING! Poland introduces derogations in the regulations on drivers' working time 
 
Due to the pandemic of coronavirus infections the Polish Minister of Infrastructure introduced 
derogations in the provisions on the working time of drivers performing international road 
transport of persons and goods (from 18 March 2020 to 16 April 2020).  
Under these derogations: 
- daily vehicle time cannot exceed 11 hours 
- the weekly transport time of the vehicle cannot exceed 60 hours 
- the total transport time of the vehicle over the consecutive two weeks may not exceed 
96 hours 
- after a five-and-a-half-hour period of carriage, the driver shall be entitled to a 
continuous break of at least forty-five minutes. 
Due to the extended transport time of the vehicle, from 9 to 11 hours, no derogations will be 
applied on daily and weekly rest periods. 


